Bullying

A question from one of our member compensation programs:

“How do states handle bullying?  We are getting inquiries about situations involving name-calling, texting, verbal bullying (fear and intimidation), where the child may be so distressed she or he threatens suicide.  I understand when it's criminal threatening or simple assault, those crimes are compensable -- but when it's only name-calling, and police aren't involved, only school officials are?"

Our Advisory Board of 18 state compensation programs was polled on this question, and the consistent answer was this: Unless the situation rises to the level of assault, criminal threatening, or stalking – all matters that would involve the police in charging a crime – then it’s simply not compensable.  While bullying is a serious matter for school officials and parents to address, it may not be a crime of violence such that compensation programs can offer financial assistance.

“There has to be criminally injurious conduct to be compensable.  If there is a direct threat of violence and the child needs counseling, we might be able to help, provided the threat rises to the level of criminally injurious conduct.”

“Although I think these bullying incidents are horrible, if they weren’t reported to police, but only to school officials, we wouldn’t be able to consider them.  However, if they were reported to police, we might be able to consider them under “child abuse/neglect” because our definition for those crimes is really broad.”

“If it is only the school officials involved, and no criminal offense is documented by law enforcement, then we can’t assist.”

“Name-calling would not be considered a compensable act since it’s not a crime, regardless of its effect on the individual.”

“We're not covering if law enforcement are not involved and able to identify a specific threat, assault or other compensable crime.”
“We would want the victim to have the counseling.  The school counselor's opinions would be taken seriously and considered. Otherwise, it would not be a compensable claim since there was no physical injury which is the usual claim when issues arise in school settings. Our office does accept school issues but usually police have been involved or charges against a juvenile are pending or completed.”

Our law does not cover bullying unless it is reported to police and the Board can make an independent finding that the conduct constitutes one of our covered crimes. In some respect, we are looking to the victim/victim’s family to take the matter seriously enough to report to police, and then the Board might be able to cover certain extreme conduct, even if the police or prosecutor does not decide to go forward.  Programs may think about allowing protection orders to qualify as reports, similar to the process in DV cases.” 

